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Dear friends,   
 
Lent is one of those seasons when we try to walk humbly in the footsteps of Jesus: 
loving God, living with hope, serving others.   I find the ñliving with hopeò part a chal-
lenge for it often involves waiting.... and that means PATIENCE.   Fortunately, one of 
the deacons gave me a gift that is a ready-made spiritual discipline : a box of paper-
white bulbs to plant inside.  The box promises that these homely, brown blobs will of-
fer charming, cheery white blossoms with an assertive fragrance if you follow some 
simple steps and wait with patience.  So I put them in soil in a pot, gave them a little 
water and placed them in a sunny window.  Even if it looks as if nothing is happening, 
they need water from time to time.   
 
   For a little while, watering them seemed to be an empty ritual since there was no 
visible change in response to my minimal care.  But lately, I find myself checking on 
them more often, for a great green growth spurt is happening.  I now have increased 
confidence that the promise of blooms will be fulfilled.  
 
    I am re-learning what we all have known: it is easier to maintain a disciple when we 
have immediate results.  FAITH teaches us HOPE FOR THE LONG JOURNEY, 
maintaining our trust in Godôs promises and Godôs plans through seasons of waiting, 
perhaps disappointment or difficulty. This is why we need to encourage one another. 
This is why we gather together for worship: to be strengthened by Godôs Word and 
nourished by the sacramental bread and wine.  This is why we sing those great 
hymns of faith together and close the prayers of our hearts, minds and souls with a 
common AMEN.  
 
     This ñBulbs in a Boxò task has reminded me of 
the words to a favorite hymn by Natalie Sleeth: 
 
ñIn the bulb there is a flower; in the seed, an apple tree; 
in cocoons, a hidden promise, butterflies will soon be free! 
In the cold and snow of winter thereôs a spring that waits to be, 
unrevealed until its season, something God alone can see. 
 
There's a song in every silence, seeking word and melody; 
thereôs a dawn for every darkness, bringing hope to you and me. 
From the past will come the future; what it hold, a mystery, 
Unrevealed until its season, something God alone can see. 
 
In our end is our beginning; in our time, infinity; 
in our doubt there is believing; in our life, eternity. 
In our death a resurrection; at the last, a victory, 
unrevealed until its season, something God alone can see.ò 

 
Blessings, 
Ann Suzedell, Pastor 
 



 
Many thanks for the recent donations made to the  

Access Fund 

By 

Ardes Burnes 

and 

The King Family Fund  

 
In memory of  

Marie Nosalek  

By Carol Johnston 

 
In memory of  

Paul Kane 

By Carol Johnston 

By Louise and Bob Moline 

~ 
To The  

Scholarship Fund  

In memory of  

Paul Kane 

By 

MaryAnn McMahon  

Tree of Life  

Marie Nosalek  

Entered Godõs heavenly kingdom on 

December 27th, 2015.   Our thoughts and 

prayers go out to the Nosalek family.   

~ 

Congratulations  

to Pradip T. Sharma and Catherina 

(Brancaccio) Sharma  
 

Pradip and Catherina Sharma  

were joined in marriage on 1/14/2016 in 

the Baharian Chapel by Rev. Ann Suzedell.    

Special Notes  

of Thanks... 

 
From Leslie Bridson, QPS  

for Tree of Joyé 

 

Dear Church members, 

   Thank you so very much for your gener-

ous contribution to help support homeless 

students within Quincy Public Schools once 

again this year. Your compassion and kind-

ness is truly appreciated.  As always, deliv-

ering the gift bags to the parents and stu-

dents of some of our neediest students was 

truly wonderfulé. Most of you may not 

realize, but due to your thoughtfulness, you 

are not only giving our homeless students a 

brighter holiday, you are making an impact. 

 

From Jean Kane  

(combination of two thank yous)  

 

Rev. Ann,  

thanks for seeing the family and me at the 

Funeral Home and for your inputé.   

Peter,  

thank you for the beautiful serviceé.   

And to my wonderful friends 

at Quincy Point Congregational church,   

our blended families want to thank you all 

for coming to my husband, Paulõs service on 

December 30th, 2015é. It was a very 

warm turnout on a cold day.  

Blessings to allé. 

The Confirmation Class of Quincy Point Congregation-

al Church has accepted the challenge of collecting 500 

pairs of new socks for men and women who are guests 

of Father Billõs and MainSpring House. 

 

One pair of clean dry socks may not change the world, 

but it sure can make a difference to someone who is 

struggling with homelessness.  Cold, wet feet in the 

winter can contribute to infections which become ma-

jor medical problems, especially for someone who is 

diabetic.  

 

There are a few ways you can choose to help 

 

1. Bring in a new pair of crew socks (for men or wom-

en)  Monday-Friday 9am-2pm or Sunday 9am-12 

noon at the Quincy Point Congregational Church, 

444 Washington Street. 

2. Make a contribution at the GIRAFFE table in the 

Social Hall on Sunday Mornings. 

3. Buy a pair of socks at the SOCK SHOCK SALE on 

Sunday, February 7th from 11am ð12 noon.  

(There will be Valentineõs socks, animal loverõs 

socks and sports team socks)    

 

The aim is to have the socks collected by and 

delivered on  

Valentineõs Day, February 14th.    

2/7.     Youth group Rollerskating 

2/14.   Confirmation 

2/21.   Youth group  

2/28.   Confirmation 

Youth Group and Confirmation 



February Worship  

Sunday, February 7, 2016     10 a.m. 

TRANSFIGURATION SUNDAY  

Sacrament of Holy Communion 

Sacrament of Baptism 

Peter Johnston, Preaching 

òSock Shock Saleó after church to benefit Confirmation 

Class Mission Project  

 

Wednesday, February 10, 2016    7 p.m.  

Ash Wednesday 

Solemn Service of Holy Communion plus optional 

Imposition of ashes 

BAHARIAN CHAPEL 

 

Sunday, February 14, 2016     10 a.m. 

First Sunday in Lent 

Scripture Lesson: John 15: 12-17 

Sermon: òBe My Valentineó 

The Rev. Ann G. Suzedell, Preaching 

 

Sunday, February 21, 2016    10  a .m . 

Second Sunday in Lent 

Peter Johnston, Preaching 

 

Sunday, February 28, 2016    10 a.m. 

Third Sunday in Lent 

The Rev. Ann G. Suzedell, preaching 

Soup lunch sponsored by the Missions Committee  

 

Monthly Communion Service  

at  

1000 Southern Artery - East Wing Lounge 

Wednesday, February 24, 2016 at 10 a.m.

     Lent is a season of preparation before Holy 

Week, an opportunity for spiritual renewal.  The 

season begins on Ash Wednesday, February 10 and 

lasts 40 days (excluding Sundays).   

 

      During Lent we try to sweep away the clutter 

in our lives that brings distractions and confusion so 

that we can focus on the faith practices that lead us 

closer to God and to one another.  Lent is also a 

season to follow the example of Jesus, caring for 

those who suffer, those who live in great need. 

 

    Our Confirmation students will help us initiate 

this special season of service with their òSocks for 

the Soleó mission project to collect new crew 

socks for guests at Fr. Billõs and Mainspring House. 

(see next page for more details) 

 

ASH WEDNESDAY    

February 10     

7 p.m.  

Baharian Chapel  

Service of Holy Communion and  

optional Imposition of Ashes  

 

Soup and Bread Lunch after church in the Social 

Hall sponsored by the Missions Committee, Sunday 

February 28. 

LENT:  A  SEASON OF  SERVICE 

Sock SHOCK Sale 

February 7th  

Do you think that 

God has plans for 

Quincy Point            

Congregational? 
 

How can you help?    

Missions 
                           

Greetings to you all at QPCC 

 

We are gearing up for the Lenten season. 

I have contacted Martine Taylor, from South 

Shore Habitat for Humanity to see if they 

have any projects for the Lenten and spring 

season. 

 

They usually like people with carpentry skills 

and there are also opportunities for those 

with lesser skills who are willing to learn. 

They also need people to make lunches and 

deliver them to the sites. 

 

We will have more information when I hear 

back from Martine. 

If you are interested in this please see Carol 

Johnston. 

 

Save the date  

February 28th  

is  

SOUP SUNDAY,  

 

our time to say 

thank you for all 

your hard work and 

your generosity 

throughout the year. 

It is a time enjoyed 

by all. So come on 

down after church 

and enjoy. 

 

Grace and peace, 

Carol Johnston,  chair. 
 

 

Below is the text from the welcome page on the 

QPCC website that describes our QPCC family 

to people whom may be browsing  the web.   

 

 ò²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǎŜŜƪŜǊǎΤ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǎŜǊǾŀƴǘǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ 

ǎŎǊƛǇǘǳǊŜǎ ŎƻƴǎƻƭŜ ǳǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ǳǎΦ 
¢ƘŜ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜǎ ƻŦ DƻŘ ƎƛǾŜ ǳǎ ƎǊƻǳƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ 
ƘƻǇŜΦ 

²Ŝ ŬƴŘ ƴƻǳǊƛǎƘƳŜƴǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘŀōƭŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
[ƻǊŘΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƻŦ 
ŦŀƛǘƘΣ ŀƴŘ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ ²Ŝ ƎŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΤ ǿŜ Ǝƻ 
ŦƻǊǘƘ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜΦέ    

 
Please Prayerfully consider your pledge as you 

contemplate Godõs plans for our church com-

munity and our role as servants in fulfilling 

Godõs promise of a bright future.  

 

Stewardship Sunday  

Is March 6, 2016     

 

Pledge cards will be mailed by mid February and 

should be returned either before or on      

Stewardship Sunday.    

Thank You   

Stewardship Moment 

United Church of Christ 

ONE GREAT HOUR  

OF SHARING 
 

Envelopes are enclosed in this newsletter along 

with a flyer that describes how last years collection 

was used and stories of why the mission is extra 
important this year.  


